
 

Prior’s Mill C.E. Primary School 
Newsletter July 5th 2024  
Welcome to the Prior's Mill Newsletter - this is shared weekly and will contain key dates and 

information, paper copies are available at the office 05.07.24 



In This Issue 

 

This week we include: 

• Message from Mr Linsley 

• School Council 

• Sporting Stars 

• Digital Leaders - Parent Insight  

• Attendance 

• Worship Theme  

• Class News 

• Key Dates 

• NEW! Picture News (We thought you might like to read 'Picture News' this is shared with 

children in a class worship every week) 

• Contact Us  

• Safeguarding  



Heads Up!  

 

Transition Days  

As we approach the last few weeks of the summer term it is only natural that we start thinking about 

next year. Y6 pupils have been experiencing transition days in their feeder secondary schools. We've 

had new starters in Nursery and Reception visit for stay and play sessions. On Wednesday all children 

moved into their new classes and it was lovely walking around school watching them meet their new 

teachers. The majority of children have remained in the same class but we have made changes in 

some year groups. Staff have worked hard to ensure friendship groups are maintained and pupils are 

provided to meet members of their staff team.   

 



Staffing Changes  

I would like to update parents on staffing in school for the next academic year. As you will have seen 

from the transition letters that were sent home yesterday the structure of the school is broadly 

remaining the same and we have a full complement of teachers and teaching assistants. We are 

however saying goodbye to a number of staff who we will miss GREATLY. In Early Years Miss Haffrun, 

Mrs Thomas, Mrs Hughes and Miss Umpleby are leaving. In KS1 Mrs Rowbotham and Mrs Evans are 

both leaving us. In KS2 Mrs Cuthbert, Mrs Whittaker and Mrs Wild are also saying goodbye. There is 

not enough space in the newsletter to outline all of the significant contributions that they have all 

made during their time at Prior’s Mill C of E. Some staff have only been with us a short time while 

others have been with us for over 25 years. We will be celebrating their achievements in school and 

I’m sure parents and pupils will want to say their own goodbyes. As we approach the final two weeks 

we will be celebrating their achievements and thanking them for all they have done and wishing 

them the very best for the future.   

 

Family Fortunes  

Both Mr stokes and Mrs Stokes are enjoying time with their new arrival, we believe everyone is 

happy and healthy. We hope to share more news when we have it.  

 

Nursery and Reception Children  

Currently we only have 1 space left in Reception but are expecting it filled before the end of the term 

so if you or anybody you know needs a space then please ask them to get in touch as soon as 

possible. We have a limited number of spaces available in our combined Pre-School Nursery please 

speak to staff if you are wanting to book a space in the next academic year.  

 

Sun Safe  

Fingers crossed we experience a spell of warmer weather pleasure make sure your child is prepared 

with water, hat/cap and sun cream that can be self-applied (staff will support younger children).  

 

Melrose Learning Trust Visit  

I just wanted to share a few paragraphs from our Trust Report that has literally just arrived.  

Prior’s Mill is a warm and welcoming school environment which provides a safe and stimulating 

learning environment for pupils. The school’s vision, which is underpinned by the parable of the 

mustard seed, and its distinctive Christian ethos are clearly evident through the strong relationships 

observed across school and the high-quality learning experiences pupils are afforded. This was 

highlighted in School’s exceptionally positive SIAMs report earlier this academic year, where the 

strength in personal development particularly shone through.  

The Prior’s Promise is well embedded across school and can be articulated well by pupils of all ages. 

Wall art, displays and linked texts within classrooms ensure the Prior’s Promise is prominent in 

school and continually reinforced. 



 

Football Still Coming Home!?! 

Na Na Na Na Na Na Na Na Na Na Na Hey Jude! England may have left it late but could this now be 

the game where we fully arrive in the tournament?! It has been lovely sharing stories with the 

children this week about the football - where they watched it, how they felt and who in the family 

was getting the most frustrated!   

 

Sports Days 

Next week we hope to start holding sporting events on the field for Nursery/Reception/KS1 and KS2. 

Typically the weather does not look great but we will try our best and give parents enough notice 

although this might have to be as late as the night before!  

 

KEY DATES 

ALL SPORTS EVENTS ARE WEATHER DEPENDENT AND RELY ON THE SCHOOL FIELD BEING SAFE. 

We have identified the following dates and times for Sports Day; 

Nursery Sports Day Tuesday 9th July  10am - Morning Nursery / 1:45pm Afternoon Nursery 

Reception Sports Day Wednesday 10th July  (afternoon - 1:45pm)Sports Day  

KS1 and KS2 Friday 12th July (afternoon - KS2 gates open at 1pm - 1:15pm start) 

Y6 Prom - Friday 12th July  

Y6 Performance of Memories and Singing  - (Tuesday16th July 1:30pm and 5pm). 

* Y6 Eucharist Service Thursday 18th July 10am   

Reception Graduation Wednesday 17th July 2pm 

 

*Peace Dove Installation Durham Cathedral (See image below)  



 

 



 

School of Sanctuary  

 

In October 2023, Miss Wilbraham and Miss Chapman signed a pledge with the City of Sanctuary 

organisation. The purpose of signing the pledge is to gain a City of Sanctuary award which enables us 

to be nationally recognised as a School of Sanctuary. Schools are at the forefront of receiving those 

who are displaced, international students and students who use English as an additional language. It 

is becoming vital that we educate about those who have ‘a lived experience’ of displacement and re-

location.  

Our journey began with Prior’s Mill welcoming our first international student. While trying to learn 

about, understand and support this pupil’s needs, Miss Wilbraham and Miss Chapman began to 

recognise and appreciate the complexities involved when families leave their native country. This 

could be due to work commitments, needing asylum, fleeing from war and violence or fleeing 

persecution due to religious or political differences. 



The City of Sanctuary aims to educate children, young people and the wider community about the 

challenges faced by families around the world and how we can support them in our setting. 

Supporting cultural differences is best achieved through empathy and understanding. Inspiration, 

openness, participation, inclusiveness and integrity are values that the City of Sanctuary aim to foster. 

We have diversified our practise so that we can support students who use English as an additional 

language (EAL) to access the national curriculum and to integrate into school life. 

Schools do not need to have children from sanctuary -seeking backgrounds within the school 

community to become a School of Sanctuary. As a potential School of Sanctuary, we have to 

demonstrate that we are a place of acceptance, safety, diversity and compassion for all. To this end, 

Miss Wilbraham and Miss Chapman have written engaging and fun lessons designed to teach our 

pupils about asylum, migration and refugees. Year 3 & 4 have already enjoyed the lessons!  Staff have 

also had the opportunity to learn about these topics. Some examples of their work can be seen on 

the school website. 

Miss Wilbraham and Miss Chapman have been following the ‘learn, share, embed’ process in gaining 

the award and continue to work towards raising our status to be a place of safety and welcome for all.  

  

For more information about City of Sanctuary, please visit: https://schools.cityofsanctuary.org/ 

 

TODAY WE WERE AWARDED WITH A CERTIFICATE ACKNOWLEDGING THAT WE ARE A SCHOOL OF 

SANCTUARY 

 

1 - Proud to be a place of Sanctuary 

SANCTUARY AWARD, 

Welcoming People Seekmg Sanctuary 

In recognition of its work and ongoing commitment to the City of Sanctuary vision of being a 

welcoming place of safety for all and proud to offer sanctuary to people fleeing violence and 

persecution 

https://schools.cityofsanctuary.org/


 

 

•Prior's Mill C of E Primary 

is hereby awarded the 

School of Sanctuary Award. 

 

Date 4th July 2024 

 



School Council  

 

The school council organised a successful fundraising non uniform day. 

As a school we have three charities which are Blue For Jackson (Early Years), WWF (KS1) and Guide 

Dogs (KS2), on the day we are inviting children to come to school in non-uniform, pyjamas or fancy 

dress. 

We raised £310 that will be split between the 3 charities - thank you for your support.  

 

School Council are also raising money via a book sale in the next few weeks!  



Sporting Stars  

 

ALL SPORTS EVENTS ARE WEATHER DEPENDENT AND RELY ON THE SCHOOL FIELD BEING SAFE. 

We have identified the following dates and times for Sports Day; 

Nursery Sports Day Tuesday 9th July  10am - Morning Nursery / 1:45pm Afternoon Nursery 

Reception Sports Day Wednesday 10th July  (afternoon - 1:45pm)Sports Day  

KS1 and KS2 Friday 12th July (afternoon - KS2 gates open at 1pm - 1:15pm start) 



 



2 - Fantastic fishing from Seth and his Dad.  

Digital Leaders  

 

 

3 - This week I have included a parent fact sheet about upsetting content . If there are any apps or online sites that parents 
would like a fact sheet about then please get in touch and we'll try and provide one. 

Any safeguarding concerns can be relayed to: 

Mr Linsley - Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Huddart - Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 



 



 



Attendance Matters 

 

In accordance with School and Trust Policy any unauthorised absences (that are not subject to 

exceptional circumstances) will be subject to a fixed penalty notice. 

Current School Attendance is 95% this is below the DFE target of 96%. 

We strongly advise that any holiday in term time should be avoided due to the impact of lost learning 

time on children. Please be aware that leave of absence (holiday) during term time will not be 

authorised except in exceptional circumstances. It is school policy to refer any unauthorised absence 

due to holiday to the local authority who may issue a fixed penalty notice.  This is a penalty of up to 

£120 per child, per parent and so can add up to a significant amount.  The school does not receive 

any revenue from fines; the money is paid to the Local Authority. In addition, we now have a new 

system in school for pupils who are late. Pupils must be escorted to the office in the main building 

and a form completed by parents/carers to sign the pupils in and indicate the reason for the lateness. 

This is for our records and also to avoid pupils becoming distressed. 

 

LATE MARKS ALSO IMPACT NEGATIVELY ON ATTENDANCE PLEASE TRY TO BE ON TIME! 



Worship Theme  - I Need Others 

 

I need others  

 I Corinthians 12:12-27 

I wonder if you have ever been in a team or group when you have tried to work towards an 

important goal? I wonder how you succeeded or perhaps did not succeed working like this? 

Think of all the ‘teams’ in school – in your class, year group, Key Stage, whole school, worship leaders, 

school council, kitchen team, office team etc. (these will depend on the size of you school)  

I wonder how many different teams you rely on in school in just one day? I wonder how you can be 

the best part of the school body today? 

Pray for good team/body working today and think about setting up a school area where thank you 

and/or please prayers can be added for the parts of the school body (and used in Friday worship 

perhaps). 



 

 



 

 



Class News  

 

Class 5 Enjoyed a walk at Wynyard Woodland Park! 

 



Class 6 had a great time visiting Wynyard Woodland Park today. They took part in a literacy trail 

where they had to return Stick Man to his house. There was lots of walking in nature, team work and 

fun 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

This week, the children in Y6 have been exploring different flavours of soup as part of their DT unit. 

They tried broccoli and stilton, carrot and coriander, three bean chilli, Moroccan style chicken, leek 

and potato and minestrone. Their favourite by far was the three bean chilli 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 

Y3 had a fantastic time at Jarrow Hall today. They took part in Viking battles, royal burials, Gods & 

Pagans, Viking farming and they also enjoyed The Legend of Beowulf told around the campfire 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

LEGO FUN FOR OUR NEW 'Y6'! 



 



 



 



 

This half-term the Nursery children have been learning all about the Seaside. They have been sharing 

lots of stories about the beach and the ocean and explored this theme through our exciting provision 

areas. On Wednesday they had the FANTASTIC Early Years Guru ‘Shonette Bason’ join our Nursery 

class for an outdoor adventure. Shonette brought the seaside to Prior’s Mill to explore sandcastle 

building, fishing, a journey on a submarine and a sea creature Squiggle session! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Key Dates  

 

Key Dates 

Nursery Sports Day Tuesday 9th July  10am - Morning Nursery / 1:45pm Afternoon Nursery 



Reception Sports Day Wednesday 10th July  (afternoon - 1:45pm)Sports Day  

KS1 and KS2 Friday 12th July (afternoon - KS2 gates open at 1pm - 1:15pm start) 

Y6 Prom - Friday 12th July  

Y6 Performance of Memories and Singing  - (Tuesday16th July 1:30pm and 5pm). 

* Y6 Eucharist Service Thursday 18th July 10am   

Reception Graduation Wednesday 17th July 2pm  

Picture News  

 

2-14--collective-worship-powerpoint-2024-06-28 

 

What’s happening  

in the news this week? 



 

 

 

 

© Picture News 2024 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



Contact Us  

 

If you would like to contact us about anything in the newsletter or need an additional conversation 

then please don't hesitate to catch me outside on the yard or through making an appointment at 

the office. 

Clifton Avenue, Billingham. Stockton-on-Tees, TS22 5BX 

Tel: 01642 650 426 

Email: office@priorsmill.org.uk 

Visit us on the web at  https://priorsmill.org.uk/  

Safeguarding 
The school safeguarding policy is on the website and a paper version can also be requested from 

the office. Safeguarding is at the heart of all we do at Prior's Mill CE Primary School. 

School Vision 
As an inclusive Church of England primary school, we welcome children and families of all faiths and 

none to be part of our school family which has a distinctly Christian character and ethos.  At Prior’s 

Mill, we encourage everyone to discover, flourish and grow in their talents, nurturing their God given 

gifts and potential. We work with passion to foster a love of learning, a love of community and 

personal resilience. Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we are a school where kindness, forgiveness, 

respect and honesty underpin our words and actions. 

Biblical Narrative - The Parable of The Mustard Seed – Mark 4:30-32 (NIV) 

“What shall we say the kingdom of God is like, or what parable shall we use to describe it? It is like a 

mustard seed, which is the smallest of all seeds on earth. Yet when planted, it grows and becomes 

https://priorsmill.org.uk/
https://priorsmill.org.uk/


the largest of all garden plants, with such big branches that the birds can perch in its shade.”   School 

Values 

We give our best - We are kind - We are honest - We are respectful - We forgive 
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